Dear Pastor,

How does a person become a member of your church?  While most of us can tell a person how to become a Christian we cannot tell them how to become an active involved member of our churches.  There is no clear path from the parking lot to involved membership in our churches.  The 300 is an attempt to help you carve that path.  It is an approach to church from the point of view of the non-Christians trying to find their way in. 

I am so glad you have acquired “The 300” and are going to implement it in your church.  I believe this is a tool God has given the church that will empower us to build strong Christians, which will in turn further your vision of building a strong church.  Please know how honored I am to be teaming up with you in helping your vision come to pass.  I know you are anxious to plunge into The 300 but I strongly encourage you to read these few pages of documentation.  They will help you understand the philosophy and strategy of this system and how to get the maximum value from it for your church.  I have divided this documentation into three sections.

1. Philosophy – What The 300 is and what it is not.

2. Function – How the program works.  Nuts and bolts operation of The 

                       300.

3. Features  - Some vital information about the program that you need to 

                       know before you start.

 I know it will help you.  If you have any further questions please don’t hesitate to contact me at revburg@msn.com or (972) 578-0993.

Sincerely,

Kevin Burgess. 

Philosophy
Church growth strategies and systems have for the most part fallen into two categories.  The first would be the all out efforts to get more visitors into churches.  The second would be long doctrine-based studies designed to convert those visitors to the doctrinal persuasion of the church they have visited. 

The problem most churches have is not that they do not have enough visitors.  Most churches are not retaining a measurable percentage of the visitors that come into their church.  Programs designed to bring in large numbers of guests are in most cases a waste of time.

As to the extended doctrine heavy Bible studies.  If your church is attracting large numbers of guests it is likely you do not have the personnel and time to teach numerous one on one Bible studies.  Also, any church health expert will tell you that the healthiest churches see conversions happening in the worship service itself.  

While both church growth strategies have their place I have long felt the need for a third approach.  The focus does not need to be getting more people to visit your church.  The focus needs to be keeping the ones that are visiting.  These are your best prospects.  They walked through the doors of your church of their own volition.  Your best chance at keeping them is not to involve them in a long drawn out doctrinal study.  As hard as it is to swallow, most non-Christians do not care about doctrine.  They want to connect with God, be fed spiritually, and find a place to belong.  That is what The 300 is all about.  

Let me tell you what The 300 is not and what it is.  

The 300 is not a doctrine heavy study.  It is a three-lesson plan designed to quickly introduce non-Christians to the basic tenets of the Christian faith.

The 300 is not a program to bring a lot of new people to your church.  It is a net designed to catch the people that do visit your church.  

The 300 is not a course of study to prove your doctrine.  It is a three-stage plan to communicate your vision to people who are considering joining your church.  

The 300 is not a church growth or soul-winning system.  It is a new-member assimilation program.  This program is purposely simple.  It must communicate basic Christian faith to non-Christians and your church vision to Christians transferring to your church. 

One last word as to philosophy.  Why the NASCAR motif?  I wanted a format that was culturally relevant and quickly recognizable by a huge part of the population.  Nothing is hotter than NASCAR.  If you will pardon a horrible pun, it seemed a perfect vehicle for the program.     

Function
So, how does it work?   These are my recommendations for implementing and running The 300 in your church.

Promotion

· Your disk contains an 18X24 poster that any printer can print and mount for you.  It can be enlarged but you will lose some resolution.  I recommend Kinkos ® for fast affordable printing and mounting of the poster.  You should have a display area in your church where the posters are displayed and there are sign-up sheets for the classes.  All of the individual art pieces are on the disk as well.  You can use them to design your own promotions.

The 300 should be announced in each service.  The date of the next class should be included in the announcement.  

Promotion cards (included on the disk) should be passed out to all visitors and placed in any mailings to visitors.  For best quality we recommend printing the cards on photo paper.  The result will be a professional looking product.  

Classes  

· When?
The classes should be held on the same Sunday each month.  You will take three months to roll out the program.  Say you choose to run the classes on the first Sunday of each month.  Take at least a month to promote the first class.  On the first Sunday you will run The 100, (the first class).  You will urge the graduates of The 100 to sign up for The 200 (the second class) before they leave the first class.  The next month, on the first Sunday, you will run The 100 again with visitors that have signed up during that month.  You will run The 200 at the same time.  By the third month you will be running all three classes simultaneously. 

1. We strongly recommend you run the classes immediately following your Sunday morning service.  We have found that many times visitors that have come to your church for the first time that day will attend the class and decide to join.  You are not inconveniencing them by making them return at another time.  Two things will help you have large successful classes.  

2. Feed the attendees.   We have found several caterers who will provide a boxed lunch for around $6.00 per person.  Keep it simple.  You do not want people cooking every week.  People will get burnt out.  Boxed lunches are affordable, require minimal effort, and minimal clean up

3. Provide child-care.  Communicate from the very beginning that you understand and are prepared to meet the needs of people considering your church.

· Who Attends
Anyone who desires to be a member of your church, regardless of prior church or spiritual experiences.  This is crucial.  The 300 is as much about communicating the vision of your church as it is about doctrine.  

The 100 – Must be attended by anyone desiring to be a member of your 

                 church.

The 200 – Must be attended by anyone who desires to be involved in any 

                 level at your church.

The 300 – Must be attended by anyone who desires to ever be in a 

                 teaching position or in any level of leadership. 

· Make sure people sign-up.  This will help you prepare materials and lunches.  It will also help you to follow up on people.  On this disk are reminder cards that can be mailed to people who have signed up for any of the three classes.  Any person that has signed up for a class should receive at least two reminders in the mail.  Again, we recommend printing the cards on photo paper for the best results, also if you print the cards on photo paper it is a simple thing to stick and address label and postage on the reverse side saving the need for envelopes.  
· Graduates
At the end of The 100 the attendees are asked to join your church.  Bring those that do join before your congregation the next Sunday, present a certificate of completion (included on the disk) to them, have the congregation pray for Gods’ blessing on their life, and welcome them into the fellowship of your church.

There are certificates to present at the end of each class.  The next public presentation should happen when a person completes The 300.

Features
· Here are the features that you need to know about The 300.

· It is customized for you.  Unlike any other church growth tool this one has your name and can be modified for your church.  As a matter of fact, parts of it must be modified.  Any red type you see is the name of our church and must be changed to your church name.  Any blue type you see are ministries that are part of our church.  They need to be replaced by ministries in your church that are their counterparts.  The final result will be a program that reflects your church.

· The 300 has an open architecture.  This is a program that is designed to be used by many different churches.  Therefore we have left the lessons open so they can be modified in any way you see fit.  We simply urge you to not alter that basic structure.  It has proven to be very effective.  If you change a lesson make sure you also modify the handouts to match.

· The 300 is cost effective.  You never have to order supplies.  You simply print out the syllabi, promotional cards, follow-up cards, and certificates, as you need them.  There is no waste.  The follow-up cards and promotional cards will print four to a page.  We recommend using photo paper for these cards and for the syllabi covers.  The professional look is worth the added cost.   Also, the syllabi can by bound at Kinkos ® or any professional printer.  We recommend getting them spiral bound with a vinyl back and a clear plastic cover.  These are documents that the attendees are going to want to keep. 

· We have included all the artwork.  You can use this freely to create your own promotional and follow-up materials.  The only thing we ask is that you do not distribute this artwork.  

Pastor, 

I look forward to hearing the good reports of accelerated growth that will happen once you start running The 300 in your church. 

Please don’t hesitate to give me a call if you have any further questions. 

Sincerely,

Kevin Burgess
